
 

February 6, 2017 

 

 

 

The Honorable Rick Wilborn, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Judiciary 

Statehouse, Room 541-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Wilborn: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 93 by Senate Committee on Judiciary 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 93 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Current law requires the Division of Vehicles to revoke a person’s driving privileges 

upon conviction of certain offenses identified in KSA 8-254.  SB 93 would institute a 90-day 

revocation for these convictions. 

 

Estimated State Fiscal Effect 

 FY 2018 

SGF 

FY 2018 

All Funds 

FY 2019 

SGF 

FY 2019 

All Funds 

Revenue -- -- -- -- 

Expenditure -- $1,163 -- -- 

FTE Pos. -- -- -- -- 

 

 The Department of Revenue indicates SB 93 would increase its expenditures in FY 2018 

by $1,162.50, including $962.50 to revise KanDrive design documentation and development 

application code, and $200 to conduct testing.  The Office of Judicial Administration indicates 

any fiscal effect resulting from this bill would be negligible.  Any fiscal effect associated with 

SB 93 is not reflected in The FY 2018 Governor’s Budget Report.  
 

 

 

 Sincerely, 
 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Jack Smith, Department of Revenue 

 Ashley Michaelis, Judiciary  


